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Happy New Year! 

I’m not sure when you’re reading this, 

but right now as I write this, it is 

December 20th at 10:00 at night. We 

finished our Chapter Leadership 

Zoom call earlier this evening. I can’t 

believe that 2023 is about to come to a 

close. I remember all of the ride-ins 

and they seem like yesterday. It’s been 

a pretty good year all in all, with 

strengthening friendships and many 

entertaining chapter meetings. Most of 

our chapters are going strong and 

many are growing. There are a few 

that are starting to reach critical age, 

and the members are either selling 

their motorcycles or focusing on other 

adventures. That is why EWMA 

Texas is going to sponsor a program 

that will run until September 1st of 

2024. We are going to hold a 

membership drive where all members 

will, without having to purchase 

tickets, be entered in a drawing at our 

fall ride-in. We will be raffling out a 

$500 grand prize and additional other 

prizes as well. To participate, the only 

thing you need to do is maintain your 

membership. Inside this newsletter 

there is a flyer that details the whole 

process. When you extend your 

membership or join EWMA, you earn 

tickets in this raffle. If you refer a 

friend, you earn a raffle ticket. You 

need do nothing but be a member. I 

wish everyone good luck in this and I 

am looking forward giving out some 

money to lucky members who enjoy 

riding and friendship. 

Also in this newsletter, you will 

find a flyer for the spring Texas 

Yellow Rose Ride In. This will be 

taking place March 20th through the 

23rd in Kerrville, Texas at the Y.O. 

Ranch [Hotel]. The Y.O. Ranch is 

offering rooms at $119 a night which 

is a discount off of their regular rate 

for this time of year. We promise 

three days of outstanding riding 

opportunities, and camaraderie every 

evening back at the Y.O. Ranch 

[Hotel]. 

Donna and I thank you all for a 

great 2023 and wish you all the 

merriest of holiday seasons, Merry 

Christmas and have a happy New 

Year. Let’s see if we can make 2024 

be the year of rebuilding on the strong 

foundation for everyone’s enjoyment. 

 

God bless,  

Dan and Donna Rymarz 

Texas District Directors, EWMA 

Dan.Rymarz@outlook.com 

From the  Dis tr ic t  Director  

mailto:Dan.Rymarz@outlook.com
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District Directors Dan and Donna L. Rymarz 469-669-9191 txdd@gwrra-tx.org 

Assistant District Directors Lyle and Sheri Altes 
512-897-0860 

512-415-1920 
txadd2@gwrra-tx.org 

District Treasurer Karen Walker 682-667-5609 txtreasurer@gwrra-tx.org 

District Member Enhancement Gary Wheatley 713-859-6589 txmec@gwrra-tx.org 

District Member Enhancement Mike Pineda 210-707-8411 txmec@gwrra-tx.org 

Skills Enhancement Coordinator Randy and Kathy Reese 512-744-3635 txduc@gwrra-tx.org 

Ride Safety Coordinator Jim and Deedee Evans 512-576-8890 txcoy@gwrra-tx.org 

Ride Safety Coordinator Vince and Tammy Scott  txrides@gwrra-tx.org 

Vendor Coordinators Dawn Sprague 512-844-6033 txvc@gwrra-tx.org 

Webmaster Tom Sprague 858-755-6071 webmaster@gwrra-tx.org 

Newsletter Editor George Augustas 972-226-3845 nle@gwrra-tx.org 

Information contained in this list is correct at the time of printing. Last update: 27 May 2023 

TEXAS DISTRICT OFFICERS 

Anita M. Alkire, CEO 

Bruce Beeman, president 

Jim Berry, Director, Region B 

Website: https://www.ewma-world.org/  

Texas District Website: http://www.ewma-tx.org 

mailto:txdd@gwrra-tx.org
mailto:txadd2@gwrra-tx.org
mailto:txtreasurer@gwrra-tx.org
mailto:txmec@gwrra-tx.org
mailto:txmec@gwrra-tx.org
mailto:txduc@gwrra-tx.org?subject=Texas%20District%20University%20Coordinator
mailto:txcoy@gwrra-tx.org
mailto:txrides@gwrra-tx.org
mailto:txvc@gwrra-tx.org
mailto:webmaster@gwrra-tx.org
mailto:nle@gwrra-tx.org
https://www.ewma-world.org/
https://www.ewma-world.org/
http://www.ewma-tx.org
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Chapter Staff as of September 2023 

Chapter Area Chapter Leadership Contact Info 

Pine-E 
Woods 
Riders 

Tyler Director = Kaufman, Karen and Gene 

Treasurer = Martin, Tom 

Ride Coordinator = Chuck Chestnut 

314-402-8271 

G Tomball Director = Deluke, Joe and Tammy 

Treasurer = Stan Brown 

Ride Coordinator = Greenway, David 

713-498-3201 

Roadrunners 

G2 

Greenville Director = Wiggins, Jim and Barbara 

Treasurer = Augustas, George 

Ride Coordinator = Wiggins, Jim and Barbara 

903-217-4066 

H San Antonio Director = Griffin, Keith and Milligan, Paula 

Treasurer = Charles Fleming 

Ride Coordinator = Charles Fleming 

210-478-8928 

J Orange Director = Kimbrough, Randy 

Treasurer = Pierson, Debbie 

Ride Coordinator = Open 

409-201-1955 

Hill Country 

Wings 

Castroville Director = Michael Pineda 

Treasurer = Charlotte F 

Ride Coordinator = Donna W 

210-707-8411 

M2 Spring Director = Gresak. Scott & Linda 

Treasurer = Andrew Woodward 

Ride Coordinator = Tim & Kathy Bryan 

281-386-7800 

O 

Capitol 

Wings 

Austin Director = Jim & Deedee Evans 

Treasurer = Sheri Altes  

Ride Coordinator = Ken Burnett / Steven Thomas 

512-576-8890 

“P” Pleasure 

Riders 

Granbury Director = Roberts, Christie 

Treasurer = Graham, Jeff 

Ride Coordinator = Eddie Roberts 

817-279-3928 

Rally Cats Dallas/ 

Fort Worth 

Director = Walker, Don & Karen 

Treasurer = Moody, Bill 

Ride Coordinator = Rymarz, Dan 

817-821-4388 

S2 League City Director = Newman, Scott & Debbie 

Treasurer = Karen Rudisill  

Ride Coordinator = Jim Denton  

281-804-1181 

Central 

Texas Wings  

Killeen Director = Gene & Quinta Harris 

Treasurer = Brooks, Tim and Young 

Ride Coordinator = Open 

254-289-6036 

W Ft Bend 

Harris County 

Director = Cindy Harris  

Treasurer =Suzanne Neal 

Ride Coordinator = Greg Edmond 

386-846-8521 

http://www.ewma-tx.org/etxriders/ChapterEInfo.pdf
http://www.ewma-tx.org/etxriders/ChapterEInfo.pdf
http://www.ewma-tx.org/etxriders/ChapterEInfo.pdf
mailto:kamb2252@gmail.net
mailto:joedeluke@yahoo.com
mailto:stan31198@gmail.com
http://www.g2txroadrunner.org/
http://www.g2txroadrunner.org/
mailto:jimwtx@verizon.net
mailto:gsaugustas@att.net
mailto:griffalo@gmail.com
mailto:paula.milligan@gmail.com
mailto:txgoldwing00@att.net
mailto:rrkimbrough@aol.com
mailto:mwpierson62@gmail.com
mailto:michael3080@gmail.com
http://www.themashchapter.com/
mailto:cd@themashchapter.com
mailto:treasurer@themashchapter.com
mailto:educator@themashchapter.com
http://www.goldwingaustin.org/
http://www.goldwingaustin.org/
http://www.goldwingaustin.org/
mailto:director@goldwingaustin.org?subject=GWRRA%20Email
mailto:Treasurer@goldwingaustin.org?subject=GWRRA%20Email
http://gwrra-tx-p.org/
http://gwrra-tx-p.org/
mailto:eddienchris53@yahoo.com
mailto:Jwgraham58@gmail.com
mailto:eddienchris53@yahoo.com
mailto:gwrratexaschapterr@gmail.com
mailto:billmoody3@twc.com
https://www.spacefor2.net/
mailto:s.newnam@earthlink.net
http://www.centexwings.org/
http://www.centexwings.org/
mailto:goldwingrider@outlook.com
mailto:brookstim88@yahoo.com
http://www.gwrra-txw.org/
mailto:Charris8521@gmail.com
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Although the following is a little dated the message 

stands true. During the holiday season remember 

the brave sons and daughters of the folk that 

signed the contract to give their life for your 

freedoms. 

I was sitting alone in one of those loud, casual steak 

houses that you find all over the country. You know 

the type – a bucket of peanuts on every table, shells 

littering the floor, and a bunch of perky college kids 

racing around with longneck beers and sizzling 

platters. 

Taking a sip of my iced tea, I studied the crowd 

over the rim of my glass. My gaze lingered on a 

group enjoying their meal. They wore no uniform to 

identify their branch of service, but they were 

definitely “military”: clean shaven, cropped haircut, 

and that “squared away” look that comes with pride.  

Smiling sadly, I glanced across my table to the 

empty seat where my husband usually sat. It had only 

been a few months since we sat in this very booth, 

talking about his upcoming deployment to the Middle 

East. That was when he made me promise to get a 

sitter for the kids, come back to this restaurant once a 

month and treat myself to a nice steak. In turn, he 

would treasure the thought of me being here, thinking 

about him until he returned home to me.  

I fingered the little flag pin I constantly wear and 

wondered where he was at that very moment. Was he 

safe and warm? Was his cold any better? Were my 

letters getting through to him? As I pondered these 

thoughts, high pitched female voices from the next 

booth broke into my thoughts. 

 “I don‟t know what Bush is thinking about. 

Invading Iraq. You‟d think that man would learn 

from his old man‟s mistakes. Good lord. What an 

idiot! I can‟t believe he is even in office. You do 

know, he stole the election.” 

I cut into my steak and tried to ignore them, as 

they began an endless tirade running down our 

president. I thought about the last night I spent with 

my husband, as he prepared to deploy. He had just 

returned from getting his smallpox and anthrax shots. 

The image of him standing in our kitchen packing his 

gas mask still gives me chills. 

Once again the woman’s voice invaded my 

thoughts. “It‟s all about oil, you know. Our soldiers 

will go in and rape and steal all the oil they can in 

the name of „freedom‟. Hmph! I wondered how many 

innocent people they‟d kill without giving it a 

thought? It‟s pure greed, you know.” 

My chest tightened as I stared at my wedding 

ring. I could still see how handsome my husband 

looked in his “mess dress” that day he slipped it on 

my finger. I wondered what he was wearing now, 

probably his desert uniform, affectionately dubbed 

“coffee stains” with a heavy bulletproof vest over it.  

 “You know, we should just leave Iraq alone. I 

don‟t think they are hiding any weapons. In fact, I bet 

it‟s all a big act just to increase the president‟s 

popularity. That‟s all it is, padding the military 

budget at the expense of our social security and 

education. And, you know what else? We‟re just 

asking for another 9/11. I can‟t say when it happens 

again that we didn‟t deserve it.” 

Their words brought to mind the war protesters I 

had watched gathering outside our base. Did no one 

appreciate the sacrifice of brave mean and women, 

who leave their homes and family to ensure our 

freedom? Do they even know what “freedom” is? 

I glanced at the table where the young men were 

sitting, and saw their courageous faces change. They 

had stopped eating and looked at each other 

dejectedly, listening to the women talking.  

The Meaning of Freedom to a Military Wife 
By Lori Kimble  
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“Well, I, for one, think it‟s just deplorable to 

invade Iraq, and I am certainly sick of our tax dollars 

going to train professional baby killers we call a 

military.” 

Professional baby killers? I thought about what a 

wonderful father my husband is, and of how long it 

would be before he would see our children again.  

That’s it! Indignation rose up inside me. 

Normally reserved, pride in my husband gave me a 

brassy boldness I never realized I had. Tonight one 

voice will answer on behalf of our military, and let 

her pride in our troops be known. 

Sliding out of my booth, I walked around to the 

adjoining booth and placed my hands flat on their 

table. Lowering myself to eye level with them, I 

smilingly said, “I couldn‟t help overhearing your 

conversation. You see, I‟m sitting here trying to enjoy 

my dinner alone. And do you know why? Because my 

husband, whom I love will all my heart, is halfway 

around the world defending your right to say rotten 

things about him. Yes, you have the right to your 

opinion, and what you think is none of my business. 

However, what you say in public is something else, 

and I will not sit by and listen to you ridicule MY 

country, MY president, MY husband, and all the other 

fine American men and women who put their lives on 

the line, just so you can have the “freedom” to 

complain. Freedom is an expensive commodity, 

ladies. Don‟t let your actions cheapen it.” 

I must have been louder that I meant to be, 

because the manager came over to inquire if 

everything was all right. “Yes, thank you,” I replied. 

Then turned back to the woman, I said, “Enjoy the 

rest of your meal.” 

As I returned to my booth applause broke out. I 

was embarrassed for making a scene, and went back 

to my half-eaten steak. The women picked up their 

check and scurried away.  

After finishing my meal, and while waiting for 

my check, the manager returned with a huge apple 

cobbler a la mode. “Compliments of those soldiers,” 

he said. He also smiled and said the ladies tried to 

pay for my dinner, but that another couple had beaten 

them to it. When I asked who, the manager said they 

had already left, but that the gentleman was a veteran, 

and wanted to take care of the wife of “one of our 

boys.” 

With a lump in my throat, I gratefully turned to 

the soldiers and thanked them for the cobbler. 

Grinning from ear to ear, they came over and 

surrounded the booth. “We just wanted to thank you, 

ma‟am. You know we can‟t get into confrontations 

with civilians, so we appreciate what you did.” 

As I drove home, for the first time since my 

husband’s deployment, I didn’t feel quite so alone. 

My heart was filled with the warmth of the other 

diners who stopped by my table, to relate how they, 

too, were proud of my husband, and would keep him 

in their prayers. I knew their flags would fly a little 

higher the next day. 

Perhaps they would look for more tangible ways 

to show their pride in our country, and the military 

who protect her. And maybe, just maybe, the two 

women who were railing against our country, would 

pause for a minute to appreciate all the freedom 

America offers, and the price it pays to maintain it’s 

freedom. 

As for me, I have learned that one voice CAN 

make a difference. Maybe the next time protesters 

gather outside the gates of the base where I live, I 

will proudly stand on the opposite side of my own. It 

will simply say, “THANK YOU!” 

TO THOSE WHO FOUGHT FOR OUR NATION: 

“Freedom has a flavor the protected will never know. 

GOD BLESS AMERICA! 

Lori Kimble 

31-year-old teacher and proud military wife 

Story submitted by Tom Sprague 
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Date Chapter Event Location Contact/E-Mail Phone 

March 20–23 TX Yellow Rose Ride-In Y.O. Ranch Hotel 

Kerrville, Texas 

Dan Rymarz 

Dan.Rymarz@outlook.com 

469-669-9191 

April 18–20 LA Louisiana District 

Rally/Ride-In 

Holiday Inn Express 

Ruston, La 

Mary and Mickey Searels 

rc@chapterlam.org 
337-370-8956 

May 16–18 AR Arkansas District 

Rally 

1515 Pioneer Dr 

Harrison, Arkansas 

Louis and Pam Wofford 
director@diamondstateriders.org 

479-883-2621 

June 29–29 AL Alabama District 

Rally 

Clarion Inn 

Sheffield, Alabama 

Danny Baker 

jdbaker1951@yahoo.com 

205-590-1445 

August 29–31 ★ Eagle Wings 

Rendezvous  

KI Convention Center 

Green Bay, Wisconsin 

Patty O’Neill 

ewmacfo@gmail.com 

408-639-0415 

This information is provided for the convenience of our members. Information is obtained from various sources. No warranty is made with respect 
to the accuracy of any information on this page, the calendar pages, or any other page in this newsletter, and the Texas District staff shall not be 
held liable if any information is incorrect. You are advised to verify the accuracy of this information prior to attending any listed event. This 
information is subject to change without notice. 

COMING EVENTS 

If you were in the market for a watch in 1880, would you know where to get one? You would go to a store, right? Well, 

of course you could do that, but if you wanted one that was cheaper and a bit better than most of the store watches, you 

went to the train station! Sound a bit funny? Well, for about 500 towns across the northern United States, that’s where 

the best watches were found. Why were the best watches found at the train station? The railroad company wasn’t selling 

the watches, not at all. The telegraph operator was. Most of the time the telegraph operator was located in the railroad 

station because the telegraph lines followed the railroad tracks from town to town. It was usually the shortest distance 

and the right-of-ways had already been secured for the rail line. 

Most of the station agents were also skilled telegraph operators and that was the primary way that they 

communicated with the railroad. They would know when trains left the previous station and when they were due at their 

next station. And it was the telegraph operator who had the watches. As a matter of fact they sold more of them than 

almost all the stores combined for a period of about 9 years. This was all arranged by “Richard”, who was a telegraph 

operator himself. He was on duty in the North Redwood, Minnesota train station one day when a load of watches arrived 

from the East. It was a huge crate of pocket watches. No one ever came to claim them. 

So Richard sent a telegram to the manufacturer and asked them what they wanted to do with the watches. The 

manufacturer didn’t want to pay the freight back, so they wired Richard to see if he could sell them. So Richard did. He 

sent a wire to every agent in the system asking them if they wanted a cheap, but good, pocket watch. He sold the entire 

case in less than two days and at a handsome profit. That started it all. He ordered more watches from the watch 

company and encouraged the telegraph operators to set up a display case in the station offering high quality watches for a 

cheap price to all the travelers. It worked! It didn’t take long for the word to spread and, before long, people other than 

travelers came to the train station to buy watches. Richard became so busy that he had to hire a professional watch maker 

to help him with the orders. That was Alvah. And the rest is history as they say. 

The business took off and soon expanded to many other lines of dry goods. Richard and Alvah left the train station 

and moved their company to Chicago -- and it’s still there. 

YES, IT’S A LITTLE KNOWN FACT that for a while in the 1880’s, the biggest watch retailer in the country was at 

the train station. It all started with a telegraph operator: Richard Sears and his partner Alvah Roebuck! 

Bet You Didn‟t Know That!!!  

Submitted by Tom Sprague 

Cheap Watches 

By Tom Sprague  

mailto:Dan.Rymarz@outlook.com
https://s3.amazonaws.com/ClubExpressClubFiles/719997/documents/LA-2024_Rally-flier_386589696.pdf?AWSAccessKeyId=AKIA6MYUE6DNNNCCDT4J&Expires=1703436743&response-content-disposition=inline%3B%20filename%3DLA-2024_Rally-flier.pdf&Signature=%2FiyyFQlIh6E1NHc0
https://s3.amazonaws.com/ClubExpressClubFiles/719997/documents/LA-2024_Rally-flier_386589696.pdf?AWSAccessKeyId=AKIA6MYUE6DNNNCCDT4J&Expires=1703436743&response-content-disposition=inline%3B%20filename%3DLA-2024_Rally-flier.pdf&Signature=%2FiyyFQlIh6E1NHc0
mailto:rc@chapterlam.org
https://www.ewma-world.org/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=719997&item_id=2099459
https://www.ewma-world.org/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=719997&item_id=2099459
mailto:director@diamondstateriders.org
https://www.ewma-world.org/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=719997&item_id=2100738
https://www.ewma-world.org/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=719997&item_id=2100738
mailto:jdbaker1951@yahoo.com
https://www.ewma-world.org/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=719997&item_id=2056245
https://www.ewma-world.org/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=719997&item_id=2056245
mailto:ewmacfo@gmail.com
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Membership	Application	

Member Name: _________________________________________________________________Member DOB: __________________ 

Member Name: _________________________________________________________________Member DOB: __________________ 

Member Name: _________________________________________________________________Member DOB: __________________ 

Member Name: _________________________________________________________________Member DOB: __________________ 

Member Name: _________________________________________________________________Member DOB: __________________ 

Primary Mailing Address: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City: __________________________________________ST/PV: _____________________ Zip/Postal Code: _______________ 

      USA ________ Canada __________ Other  _________________________________________________________ 

Member Phone number: ___________________________Member Email: ____________________________________________ 

Select One:  

    Individual Membership:       3 years $65.00,       2 years $45.00,       1 year $25.00 

    Family Membership (2 or more people in household):     3 years $80.00,     2 years $55.00,    1 year $30.00 

I currently own the following motorcycle brands: (please select all that apply) 

      Honda      Harley-Davidson      Indian      BMW      Yamaha      Suzuki      Kawasaki      Ducati      Triumph 

      Can Am      Moto Guzzi      Other:____________________________________________ 

Where did you hear about us? (Example: magazine, website dealer, etc.):_________________________________________ 

Make check payable in U.S. funds to:  Eagle	Wings	Motorcycle	Association and mail to:  

6635 W. Happy Valley RD., Suite A104-443, Glendale, AZ 85310. 

   

New Member – Who referred you? Name____________________________________________ Member # __________ 

Member #: ____________________ 
For Office Use 

Date: ______________________________________ 

Signature: _________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Signature: _________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
(Note: Only two signatures required for family membership) 

Payment Method: (Coming Soon with options)            Discover          American Express

MM/DD/YYYY

First, Last

Name on Card:                                                    Card #:

Expiration Date:                               CVV (security code) on back:                Billing Zip Code:

          Visa          Master Card   

 
 

 ___ New Member Application

 ___ Renewing Member # __________________

Revision Date:  11/15/2023
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